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Finance-Administration-Planning 
 

Planning 
 Site Design application received 
 2 Vacation Rental applications pending 
 Public notices sent for Conditional Use permit public hearing 
 Planning Commission meeting will be held on May 9th at 6 PM: https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/bc-

pc/page/planning-commission-meeting-33  
 

 
Parks and Recreation 

 
 Now hiring Lifeguards for Pool Season 2022!  For details and an 
application, visit City Hall or our website: 
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/parksrec/page/now-hiring-lifeguard-
positions  
 
 Pool opening date scheduled for Friday, June 17th  The pool will be 
receiving a new diving board and sun shade this year  All pool 
information will be updated on our website here: 
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/parksrec/page/carlton-pool  

 
 Keep an eye out for changes and updates to Hawn Creek park this spring and summer- A picnic shelter 

is being added!  Want to rent a park picnic shelter? Park shelter reservations being accepted. Please 
contact City Hall for availability and details 
 

 Ladd Park is getting plenty of use we encourage citizens to introduce themselves to our Public Works 
staff 
 

 The roof on shelter #1 in Wennerberg Park was repaired this week 
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Our annual “Dump Day” or Clean Up day, will 
take place on Saturday, May 14 at 9 AM at 
Wennerberg park.  Old furniture and mattresses 
will be accepted.  Please visit our website here 
for details: 

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/community/page/2611/clean
_up_day_2022.pdf  

Elections 

Mayor & Councilor November election details here: https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/citycouncil/page/elections 

Yamhill Carlton School District 
 YC Intermediate school Buy one Book, get one free Book fair begins May 2nd. Please contact the 

school for details at 503-852-6980.
 No School- Monday, May 13th

Envision Carlton survey available:

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CarltonVision
Next Advisory Committee meeting will be held May 18th

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/projectsland/page/comprehensive-plan-advisory-
committee-meeting-0 

Carlton History 
In May of I940, a fire which broke out from sparks caused by friction, destroyed the Carlton Manufacturing 
Company plant. The sawmill and planing mill units were totally destroyed. All that was left of the mill were 
charred timbers, twisted machinery, and a $50,000 loss to the community. 
(Reflections of Carlton, Pg. 80, 1975) 

Public Works 
Water 
 Council will review a change order to replace the water line between the concrete reservoir and 1Mg

steel reservoir
 Council will review a change order to address corrosion in the Clearwell that was found through the

water plant upgrade project
 Panther creek reservoir dredging project will restart later this Spring/Summer
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Sewer 
 Work on the Hawn Creek pumpstation upgrade began on 4/25 with mainline replacement on W. 

Monroe St. and headworks upgrade on Grant St. 
 The headworks project is in the design phase 
 The Lagoon/sewer plant upgrade is in the design phase  

 
Streets 
 The Council will review the recommended bid award for the E. Main Street Improvement Project  
 Please contact City Hall to report street issues, potholes or sign problems on city streets.   

 
Parks & Construction 
 JR1 apartments are in the design phase 
 JR2 subdivision had its first walk through inspection last week 
 The Community Home Builder project on Roosevelt is waiting for asphalt  

 

Police 
 

Juliette’s House - Child Abuse 
Awareness Month Motorcycle Ride - 

Carlton 
 

    

 
Carlton Police Department Activity 

(Not all call stats were available at the time of data collection) 
 

Total Officer Dedicated Patrol Assignment Activity (CAD Calls)  

Jan 1 – April 27, 2022:   970 

Total Officer Dedicated Patrol Assignment Activity (CAD Calls)  

April 1 – 27, 2022:   215 

Total Officer Dedicated Patrol Assignment Activity (CAD Calls)  

April 21 – 27, 2022:   62 

Total Written Case Investigation Reports Jan 1 – April 27, 2022: 57 

Total Written Case Investigation Reports April 1 – 27, 2022: 11 

Total Written Case Investigation Reports April 21 – 27, 2022: 2 

Total Traffic Stops Jan 1 – April 20, 2022:  195 

Total Traffic Stops April 1 – 27, 2022: 47 

Total Traffic Stops April 21 – 27, 2022:  15 

Please use this City of Carlton website link to view additional statistics 
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/police/page/crime-statistics  
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Carlton Police Department Arrests 
 
April 14, 2022 
52-year-old, male, Carlton resident, arrested for 
driving Under the Influence of Intoxicants (DUII)  

 
Ongoing Traffic Grant Enforcement 

 
Carlton Police Department is continuing its 

enhanced traffic safety effort to address 
violations and crimes related to seatbelt 

violations, distracted driving, Driving Under the 
Influence, Speed and Pedestrian/Crosswalks.   

Several grants from the Oregon Department of 
Transportation were awarded to Carlton PD to 

assist with this overall safety effort.   
 

Walk Around Town With The Chief 
Carlton Police Department is committed to 

transparency and responsiveness to the Citizens 
of Carlton.  Walking around town with the Chief provides community members with an opportunity to 

personally meet with their Chief of Police in a friendly, casual, and informal setting to learn and ask 
questions about the operations of the police department and other safety and 

livability matters.  Walking around town, especially on a beautiful morning, is a great way to start the 
day!   

 
Please call Chief Martinez to arrange a meeting at 503.852.3805 or email kmartinez@ci.carlton.or.us   

 
 

Sharing from Yamhill Soil & Water Conservation District: 
 
The District is hosting Wildfire Prevention Workshops across the county this spring! Join them to learn 
about managing trees and brush, the emergency management system, and fire prevention around your 
home. They are FREE community events! 
 
The same topics will be presented at each of the locations, so come to the one that is the most 
convenient. The workshop will be set up with stations for the presenters. They will give their talk, have 
Q&A, and then the participants will rotate to the next station. 
 
 Saturday, May 7th         Wennerberg Park, Carlton     10AM-Noon 

 
 

To assist with planning, please RSVP with the form below. 
https://yamhillswcd.org/district-announces-wildfire-prevention-workshops-for-2022/  
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The Carlton Code Corner 
 

As citizens and visitors alike begin to wander downtown to some of our favorite local businesses, 
please keep the city ordinances in mind to ensure safety: 

 
 Do not obstruct building entrances, stairways or halls 

 Do not drive vehicles over sidewalks, unless there is an entrance ramp, incline or crossing 
provided for that purpose 

 Do not obstruct sidewalks or street crossings with objects or with groups of people 

 It is unlawful to sell goods without a permit approved and issued by the City of Carlton 

 Do not litter on the sidewalks, streets, parking, drinking fountains or in any public place; please 
use provided receptacles 

 
And remember to keep vegetation trimmed for 

everyone’s safety 
 

 All vegetation must conform to clear vision standards 
allowing for pedestrians and vehicles to navigate sidewalks and 
streets safely. 

 Owners and residents may not permit the accumulation of 
any grass, weeds and other noxious vegetation more than ten (10) 
inches in height, and all dead bushes, grass, trees, debris and other 
things of an inflammable character on such property. 

 Trees must be trimmed to the trunk at least eight (8) feet 
over walks and pedestrian paths, and to a minimum height of fifteen 
(15) feet over streets and vehicular traffic areas. 

 Property owners shall maintain and keep in repair planting 
strips in the public rights-of-way of the city that are in front of, 
adjacent to, or abutting upon the property, 

 

 Maintenance of planting strips includes mowing the grass regularly and periodic pruning of all 
plantings and trees located within the planting strip to avoid encroachment on the adjacent 
sidewalks and roadway 

The codes in their entirety can be accessed on the City’s website at 
https://library.municode.com/or/carlton/codes/code_of_ordinances  

 
 Please don’t hesitate to reach out to City Hall with any questions: 503-852-7575 
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ADA curb ramps Construction in 2022 

 
ODOT is installing ADA compliant curb ramps on the corners of several intersections in Carlton.  ODOT plans to 
construct one corner of an intersection at a time, with up to five intersections under construction at once. 
When construction starts, expect ODOT crews working during the day and at night as needed. 
During construction, the project webpage or Tripcheck.com will have the most up to date information about 
impacts. ODOT is working with the City to help coordinate and distribute information and project updates.  
For questions about the ADA curb ramps, contact the project manager:  

 
Brennan Burbank brennan.burbank@odot.oregon.gov  971-701-3342 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OR 47 realignment design is underway 
 

You may see activity in Carlton as ODOT restarts the design of the OR 47 
realignment project. This project includes installing ADA curb ramps, bike 

lanes and rerouting traffic to a new alignment of OR 47 from W Main 
Street onto Monroe Street. 

 
ODOT will be engaging the community throughout the design process, stay 

tuned for information on how you can get involved.  
 

For questions about the OR 47 realignment work, contact the project 
manager: 

Paul Welch  paul.welch@odot.oregon.gov  503-302-8926 
 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2flnks.gd%2fl%2feyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTEyMjkuNTEwMTA1MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5vcmVnb24uZ292L29kb3QvcHJvamVjdHMvcGFnZXMvcHJvamVjdC1kZXRhaWxzLmFzcHg_cHJvamVjdD0yMjIwNSJ9.R80anR52BHdQpTyEWUz3-UbijsYXa5a-MrZEyTxDDmY%2fs%2f1500445507%2fbr%2f123888243912-l&c=E,1,Lgn38RUZiA8UbKQtCCVOVYNIHGZjrv9t1f0Lzsrz77s6M8k2OwoZV2HS7DCbdtANyblQAbpuswuPuV0m0XQZl0VLFQZFNpkc-E6tYIuHzFmk4ulR&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fTripcheck.com&c=E,1,r6yCBaOU5sIobyAzu3CCKGmdVemFBgEshoXXWBlwO_s3uh83bCunDBqpV5RSuAUtztvfKwMjH9sCGwJIEJw4Acg90McIyCfG2pXXH0mgdkkxoe-UMTuG0T01Fek,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
mailto:brennan.burbank@odot.oregon.gov
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2flnks.gd%2fl%2feyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTEyMjkuNTEwMTA1MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5vcmVnb24uZ292L29kb3QvcHJvamVjdHMvcGFnZXMvcHJvamVjdC1kZXRhaWxzLmFzcHg_cHJvamVjdD0xODc0NiJ9.GeQpflJcCPFYLQGZfhJNbZrta7tUHVrOvshHfdkpLL0%2fs%2f1500445507%2fbr%2f123888243912-l&c=E,1,jGvLJFsHjy7uYSd5DXD-cp7csNW5vxAGCazcE4XGzGWfQTMo1NIhMFMDuZRMuA27RA2zuJFETx5ae72KQ9JRuHZ-rRVuB8eZiQemM-0fjqcurQi7&typo=1
mailto:paul.welch@odot.oregon.gov

